
 
 

The Hooter 
    Kittitas Audubon August 2016 

All Audubon meetings, held on the 3rd Thursday of each month at the Hal 
Holmes Center next to the Library, September through May (except December), 
are open to the public. Please come and meet with us.  A brief business session 
precedes the program. Stay afterwards for juice, treats, and conversation.   

Many thanks to the Ellensburg Public Library for sponsoring our meetings here! 

ANNUAL  KITTITAS AUDUBON SUMMER SOCIAL  
eee  

Thursday, August 18th  e  Come at 5:30 when the grills will fire up!   

      Where?  1831 Hanson Road      
         e  Hal & Gloria Lindstromôs ñgarden parkò 

 

Grilled hamburgers, buns, and the trimmings fur-
nished by KAS    

Please bring: an appetizer, a salad, or a dessert,       

individual beverage choice,  plus plate & utensils  for each 
member of your party!!! 

PLEASE CALL 933-1558 TO INDICATE YOU WILL BE COM-

ING.   Call by 8/16!!!  We need to know how many hamburger 
patties to buy and how many veggie burgers. 

 

Come meet your fellow bird - lovers & learn more about why people look for 

birds, feed birds, care about birds, and share birding experiences.  

And why else should you come???  Well, thereõs the free burgersé(and they are 

really  good!!!)  And probably some homemade pies...mmmm...  

All  KAS members, family, and friends are welcome.  
 

Looking forward to seeing you all there! 
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The Hooter is the newsletter of  

Kittitas Audubon,  published 

monthly except for July.  

Submissions from members &  
other readers are most wel-
come and encouraged! 

The editor reserves the right to edit 

for space, grammar, and/or suita-

bility.  Email text and/or photos to 

bobcat@kvalley.com  or snail mail 

to Jan Demorest, Hooter Editor, 

712 E 2nd Ave, Ellensburg, WA  

98926.  Submissions need to be in   

by the 20th of the preceding month.  

KAS BOARD MEMBERS 
President ïTom Gauron  968-3175 
Vice President ï Judy Hallisey 674-6858 
Secretary ï Jim Briggs  933-2231 
Treasurer ï Sharon Lumsden 968-3889 
Conservation- Board members 
Education ï Judy Hallisey  674-6858 
Field Trips ï Steve Moore  933-1179 
Historian ï Gloria Lindstrom 925-1807 
Programs ï Jeb Baldi  933-1558 
Publicity ï Meghan Anderson   253-987-7629 
Scholarship ï Gloria Baldi  933-1558 
Climate Change ï Barry Brunson 674-6858 
Past President ï Jim Briggs 933-2231 
*Newsletter ï Jan Demorest 933-1179 
*Membership ï Tuck Forsythe 925-2356 
*Wildlife Habitat ï Joe Meuchel 933-3011 
*Bluebird boxes ï Jan Demorest 933-1179 
*Social Greeter ï Kay Forsythe 925-2356 
*Christmas Bird CountïPhil Mattocks  899-3370 

 *non-voting members 

KAS Board Meetings are held at 4:30 

PM on the 1st Thursday of each 

month in the PUD meeting room, 

1400 Vantage Highway. These meet-

ings are open to the public and all 

Audubon members; please come and 

join in the discussions.  Meetings ad-

journ by 6:00 or 6:30, after which we 

all go out for a sociable dinner ~ NO 

business discussion allowed!  

    Board Notes  
 by Gloria Baldi 

From the June & July meetings:  
 

Although we have no KAS meetings in the summer 
months, the Board continues to meet each first Thursday.  
Following is a summary for June (no quorum) and July:   

§ All Treasurerôs reports and minutes were approved.  
Investments were discussed and a meeting is arranged 
with our financial advisor for a general review. 

§ Budget committee for fiscal year 2015-16 met in June. 
(Sharon Lumsden, Gloria Lindstrom & Gloria Baldi)  
The proposed budget with suggested changes was dis-
cussed and approved at the July meeting. 

§ First Saturday BirdWalks in June and July will be led by 
Tom and Diane Gauron. 

§ Review of our membership forms indicates they need 
to be revamped. 

§ Judy Hallisey reminded all Board members to submit 
Annual Report hours and details for our KAS report to 
National Audubon. 

§ A letter is to be submitted from KAS responding to the 
USFS Management Plan.  Included will be recommen-
dations to (a) keep the designated trails closed until 
after nesting season (mid-June) and allowing trails to 
dry, (b) keep motorized vehicles on legal opened roads 
and trails because of destruction of habitat and the 
noise factor for nesting birds, (c) consider Climate 
Change factors in decisions (which has not been done), 
(d) securely close all Level 1 roads, and (e) find a solu-
tion to inadequate enforcement, with help from the 
motorized community.   

§ Meghan Anderson was welcomed as the new KAS Pub-
licity Chairperson. 

§ Mary Keffer, one of our scholarship recipients will at-
tend our September Board meeting, and Brandon Ros-
si, our second recipient, will attend the October Board 
meeting, giving Board members a chance to meet 
them and ask questions about their research projects. 

§ Barry Brunson will speak to Our Environment group on 
July 9th.  He is working on a final report for the grant 
received from National Audubon.  Steve Moore and Jan 
Demorest were thanked for setting the link from the 
KAS website.  Barry received a thank you from Carolyn 
Berglund for the Native Plant brochures produced by 
the Climate Change committee (Judy Hallisey) that 
were presented at the Wildfire Community Prepared-
ness Day.   

(Continued on page 5)  

The mission of Kittitas 
Audubon is to develop an 
appreciation of nature 
through education and 
conservation, with a focus 

on birds.   



June 4th First Saturday BirdWalk ~ A very 
pleasant morning for a walk at Rinehart Park, 
temperature in the 60s, no wind, and 6 folks 
showed up ready to look for those elusive birds. 

On June 11th eight birders visited the properties 
of three KAS members to discover what birds 
could be found.  It was sunny with a 70 degree 
temperature, but the wind was HOWLINGé..a bit 
of a distraction, but we found 32 species and lots 
of nesting activity. 

First was a stop on Wilson Creek Road at Roma 
Stokesô ranch which yielded 
an array of  birds, among 
them, Tree and Barn Swal-
lows, Cedar Waxwings, a 
Great Horned Owl, Red-tailed 
Hawk, American Kestrel, 
Western Wood-pewee and 
Black-billed Magpie. While we 
searched, a gorgeous butter-
fly, a Lorquinôs Admiral, flut-
tered by. A ground nest with 
4 lovely eggs was found when 
the female Song Sparrow 
suddenly shot out of the 
grass startling us. On a small 
pond were four Wood Duck-
lings , and in the yard with 
large trees were the wood-
peckers; Downy, Hairy, and a 
Red-naped Sapsucker (see 
photos on page 5!).  With all 
the various habitats, a wide 
variety of species were found.  
(Besides birds we were treat-
ed to cookies, baked fresh by 
Roma - yum!) 

Next stop was off Colockum Road 
at Sharon Lumsdenôs.  Lots of 
nesting activity: kestrel box at the 
entry gate, several Barn Swallow 
nests in the horse barn, a Western 
Bluebird nesting in a former Sayôs 
Phoebe nest (rather than in a 
box), and Mountain and Western 
Bluebirds in nestboxes in the sur-
rounding sage.  Gathering bugs 
were a Horned Lark, a House 
Wren, a Black-headed Grosbeak, 
and a Spotted Towhee. 

Last stop was out on the Vantage 
Highway at Charli and Nels 
Sorensonôs sagelands home and 
property.  It was after noon; no 
sage birds were present.  Howev-
er, at the nearby kestrel box, the 
female flew in with a vole to feed 
her young. (See Kestrel Project 
Report on page 4.)  Although last 

year the Barn Owl box had a family, this year it 
did not, but an unusual sight was the vast 
amount of tiny 
rodent bones 
amid the deteri-
orated barn owl 
pellets left from 
the past beneath 
the nestbox. It 
looked like a 
leftover dirty 
snowfall ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A good day of birdingéééééé..and 
the wind continued to howl!        
   ~ Gloria Baldi 
 
July 2nd First Saturday BirdWalk 
~ Eleven participants including a 
baby! Great weather- not too hot, 
not too windy. We got a good look 
at a Grey Catbird, many for the first 
time. It hung around so that we 
could point out & discuss its field 
marks. In the same area, I briefly 

viewed two other catbirds.  

Birds seen:  American Robin, 
California Quail, Great Blue 
Heron, Turkey Vulture, Ameri-
can Goldfinch, House Finch, 
Mourning Dove, Red-tailed 
Hawk, Western Wood-pewee, 
House Wren, European Star-
ling, Tree Swallow, Yellow 
Warbler, Grey Catbird, Brown-
headed Cowbird, American 
Crow, Brewerôs Blackbird, 
House Sparrow, Mallard Duck, 
Red-winged Blackbird, Wood 
Duck, Northern Rough-winged 
Swallow, Violet-green Swal-
low, Black-capped Chickadee  
Stellerôs Jay, Northern Flicker. 

26 species in all for a great 
morning on the trail! 

  ~ Tom Gauron 
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  (all photos by Diane Bullock/Gauron) 

Roma 
Stokeôs 
Garden 

Mountain Bluebird 
male on pump handle 



KAS  KESTREL PROJECT REPORT  

It appears the local American Kestrels are 
slowly beginning to adapt to the ónew digsô 
that KAS has erected throughout the 
county.  Of the thirty-one boxes placed, 
four boxes fledged chicks.   Sharon 
Lumsden had two nestlings moving about 
her landscape upon fledging. Tom and Di-
ane Gauron placed six boxes in various 
locations and the kestrel pair selected the 
box on their barn to raise three boisterous 
offspring which fledged July 24th. Mem-
bers Charli & Nels Sorenson had four 
fledglings (3 males and a female) which 
were an entertaining sight as they fol-
lowed the parents in the sagebrush beg-
ging for food. (Note: this is the box where 
the field trip birders watched the female 
bring a vole to the young.)  Of the five 
boxes that Gerry Sorenson and I placed 
on property on the Umptanum Road, one 
box was used by kestrels.  We believe two 
fledged because near the box 
(whitewashed with feces inside) three kes-
trels were harassing a young Great 
Horned Owl (the first lesson in predator 
awareness?).  A total of nine fledges this 
year; next year more!   
    ~ Jeb Baldi 
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Secret Canyon Kestrels 
At the beginning of the Kes-
trel Project since 2013, Sha-
ron Lumsden, KAS treasurer, 
took a nestbox home and 
convinced her husband, Scott, 
to climb a ladder 15 feet high 
to install it on their entrance 
gate post - a very appealing 
placement for an American 
Kestrel looking for a nest site 
inaccessible to predators. 

There have been 
kestrel families 
raised here in 
2014 and this 
year, 2016.  
This year the 
pair laid three 
eggs, hatching 
and fledging two 
chicks. 

A Kestrel Diaryé 

(...this is the home we visited on the June 
11th field trip, where the female kestrel 
brought a vole to the nestbox and fed chicks. 
See page 3, field trip report.) 

June 27th ~ 7:40 AM ~ ñThis morning we 
observed two male kestrel fledglings jockey-
ing for control of the nest entrance. They 
look to have most if not all of their flight 
feathers. So we know there are at least two 
babies.�  ́

8:30 AM �a���³Ooh, the biggest baby just 
flapped out of the nest to the ground! There 
appear to be at least two left in the nest 
box.�  ́

June 29th �a���³Turns out there are 4 fledg-
lings - 3 males and one female. They spent 
most of yesterday and this morning in the 
top of a bitterbrush in the draw calling for 
food. A redtail flew over around 10 am and 
while dad chased it away, all the babies went 
to ground. I was a bit distracted with grand-
sons, but I don't think the hawk got any kes-
trels. Two of them have already made it back 
to the top of the bush since the fly-over.�  ́

~ Nils Sorenson out off the Vantage Highway 

June 16th 

June 25th 

July 7th 

All photos by 
Sharon Lumsden 


